OSURA Board Meeting Minutes
Friday, November 3, 2017

OSU Foundation Board Room

Present:  Bill Becker, Michael Chase, Richard Clinton, Carol Kronstad, Chris Mathews, Mealoha McFadden, Betty Miner, Kathy Motley, Tom Plant, Gordon Reistad, Jack Walstad  

Excused:  Jack Drexler, Phyllis Lee, Kelvin Koong, Tony Van Vliet

President Tom Plant called the meeting to order at 10:07 am.

Richard Clinton moved to approve the minutes of the October 6 Board meeting, as submitted. 

Gordon Reistad seconded.  Motion passed.

Budget and Finance.  Tom Plant, reported on behalf of Treasurer Kelvin Koong, that the catering bill for the Fall Kickoff was $1502.20; income was $1300; $385 was added to the Scholarship Fund; and $320 dues were collected.

Fall Kickoff Review.  Jack Walstad rated the evening a "Big Success".  There were more than 50 attendees, the food was excellent, and the program was well done.

Committee Reports.

Scholarship.  Website information about the scholarships has been updated as suggested by Gordon Reistad.
Member Services.  No Report.

Program.  Terri Tower and Roberta Hall are Co-Chairs.  A trip to view the OSU150 exhibit at the Oregon Historical Society, Portland was suggested.  The OSU Folk Club has planned a trip.  Should OSURA consider joining them?
Newsletter/Website.  Kathy Motley asked for ideas for the January issue.  Suggestions included the founders of OSURA, women's basketball, gymnastics, and a brief update on membership.
Professional website personnel cost $125 per hour; 15 hours is estimated for the job of updating the OSURA website.  Richard Clinton moved that the Events office do the updating of the OSURA website using their own personnel.  Jack Walstad seconded.  Motion carried.

History.  No report.

Membership.  The Events staff carefully reviewed the membership list.  83 members from the previous year had not joined this year.  Two years ago a friendly reminder about renewing membership had been used.  Current membership is 81 individuals, 63 joint memberships, 207 total members.  Updated information on Parking Permits should be publicized to members.
Special Interest Groups.  Travelshare meets November 2, 3:00 PM at the OSU Foundation for a program on Cuba.  Speakers are Jane and Roy Arnold.

ALL Liaison.  No report.
Staff Report.  Michael Chase mentioned the OSU150 exhibit at the Oregon Historical Society.
Old Business.  During November, Academic Dean visits are scheduled by Tom Plant and Chris Mathews to the Colleges of Science and of Education.
New Business.  It was suggested that we contact classified staff groups to share information about OSURA and invite members.  Mentioned were PFLA (Professional Faculty Leadership Association), AOP (Association of Office Professionals), and SEIU 503 (Union).
OSURA can request a list of retirees for a personal invitation to join,

President Tom Plant adjourned the meeting at 11:35
Respectfully submitted,

Betty Miner, Secretary
